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fold up here permanently as soon as I've completed the

present group of experiments.

This years experiments are to examine and try to
detect for certain the Y hole in the ionosphere. This
matter was discussed somewhat in my letters of 16th Sept.
and 3lst July 1955. The general scheme is te find a
north-south valley about 1/2 to 3/4 mile wide and 40O to
600 feet deep. Then hang some long steel cables across
the valley and install the electronic equipment in a
shelter at the bottom of the valley. Nearly everything
is either in hand or for delivery during the next six weeks.
Measurements should begin late in June and I should have
satisfied myself on this matter by the end of July. Then
I plan to pack everything up and come back to American
shores by boate.

Australia would be a much nicer country if it were
easier to do business. Down here they have the British

system of free enterprise which really is monopoly. Naturally

businesa operations are sluggish, expensive and inefficient.
Since the people don't know anything else, their only
recourse is to favor socialism. On some things this has
been tried but the results are also bad. Aside from a
very few who have resided in America, no one really under-
stands why productivity is so low. All the above, in some:
respects, explains the basis for social unrest.

. Enclosed are three copies of a reprint about some of
my results in Hawaii. FRecently I learned that another
article of mine entitled "World Wide Spread E: will appear
in the June issue of Journal of Geophysical “esearche.

Thanks again for past favors. I hope the new National
Radio Astronomy facility is rapidly taking shape. Presently

1 have no particular plans after I leave here. However
we can better discuss the future when it is not so far away.

Best regards,

Grote Reber
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